  The Public Hearing for the Town of Preston on the 2025 budget was called to order at 7:00 PM on November 20, 2024, at the town hall. Those in attendance were Aaron Anderegg, Mary Drangsveit, Judy Betker, Ron Solberg, Philip Johnson, Darrel Nelson, Mary Oldendorf and Cathy Nelson.
  Discussion was held on proposed budget.
  The public hearing was closed at 7:14 PM.


  The Special Town Meeting of the Electors was opened.
  Motion by Judy Betker, second by Mary Drangveit to adopt the 2025 tax levy of $221,805.86 to be paid in 2025. Motion carried.
  Motion by Mary Drangsveit, second by Aaron Anderegg to set town board wages starting April 15, 2025, as follows: 
  Chairman		$7200.00                                                                                                                    
  Supervisor’s		$3689.00
  Treasurer		$7200.00
  Clerk			$9100.00         And per diem to stay at $40. Motion carried.
  Motion by Darrel Nelson, second by Judy Betker at 7:53 PM to close the electors meeting. Motion carried


  The Town of Preston board meeting was called to order by Darrel at 7:53 PM.
  Certification of Open Meeting Law Requirements was met. Roll call with Ron, Philip, Darrel, Mary and Cathy present.
  Motion by Darrel, second by Ron to approve the agenda as printed. Motion carried.
  Motion by Ron, second by Philip, to adopt the 2025 budget as presented. Motion carried.
  Suggestions for agenda items for the next regularly scheduled board meeting on December 9, 2024: assessor contract, Delmore contract, new truck box and tires for maintainer.
  Motion to adjourn at 7:57 PM by Ron, second by Philip. Motion carried.
